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Are you 14 years of age and 
interested in joining the 
Duke of Edinburgh’s Award 
program?  

Information Evening for 
students and parents 
Tuesday 9th April 2013 

6pm 
C Block Conference room 

Background information can 
be obtained from the Killara 
High School Web site: 
http://www.killara-
h.schools.nsw.edu.au/curric
ulum-activities/curriculum-
enrichment/duke-of-
edinburgh-s-award-scheme 

 

 

Model United Nations 
On Saturday 23rd and Sunday 
24th March, nine Killara High 
students competed in the 
Model United Nations. The 
Model UN or MUNA is held 
every year. It acts as a 
student forum to debate, 
discuss and build consensus 
around important international 
issues. Students from schools 
all over Northern Sydney 
participate and speak on six 
resolutions. This year the 

competition discussed deforestation, climate change, the Arab-Israel conflict 
and Security Council reform. 

Killara High School was 
fortunate in being able to 
enter three teams. This is 
because of the wonderful 
support of the Lindfield 
and Ku-ring-gai Rotary 
Clubs, which both 
sponsored our teams. The 
team of Norway was 
represented by Emma 
Johnstone, Lucy 
Gamaroff and April 
Young. The team of 
Kenya was represented by 
Ziheng Zhan, Matthew Sinclair and Vivian Lee. While the team of China 
was represented by Sarah Chen, Jerri Kim and Ellie Anderson-Gingold. 

All three teams competed 
with great spirit and spoke 
eloquently to their well-
practised resolutions. The 
level of commitment shown 
by these nine students was 
fantastic. They were all 
well prepared and, at the 
competition, presented 
perfectly. Although Killara 
High was unsuccessful in 
getting through to the next 
stage of the MUNA 
competition held in 
Canberra, the students 

displayed great courage and diplomatic zeal in tackling these complex 
international issues. 
Duncan Coutts, HSIE Blue Faculty  
 

Thursday,  
4th April 2013 
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Calendar 
April 2013 

4 - Yr 7 Interim Reports issued to 
students 

 - CHS Swimming carnival (3 days) 

 - Prefects Blood Drive (over 2 days) 

5 - KHS Cross Country Carnival 

8 - Half Yr 11 to Honda Advanced 
Roadcraft Training Centre 

 - Half Yr 11 Elevate Study Skills 

9 - Half Yr 11 to Honda Advanced 
Roadcraft Training Centre 

 - Half Yr 11 Elevate Study Skills 

 - Creative Writing Workshops for Yr 5 
students from local primary schools 

 - DEAS Bronze Award Information 
Night – C Block Conference Room – 
6pm – 8pm 

10 - Yrs 7 & 11 (P1) and Yr 10 (P3) – 
Motivational Media presentation 

 - Yrs 7 & 11 – Student Progress 
Review Meetings 

11 - Prefects Blood Drive 

12 - Last day Term 1 

29 - School Development Day 

30 - KHS Athletics Carnival 

May 2013 
2 - Grade Sport Finals 

    Surviving the HSC for Parents – 
6pm 

3 - Yr 9 Study Skills Kickstart incursion 

6 - Yr 12 VET Work Placement (2 
weeks) 

 - Yr 11 Biology Excursion (60 
students) 

 - Yr 10 History incursion  

 - Yr 9 Camp (3 days) 

 - Yr 7 History excursion (3 classes) 

7 - Yr 7 History excursion (3 classes) 

9 - Yr 7 History excursion (3 classes) 

10 - DEAS Bronze Practice Expedition  
(3 days) 

 - Yr 9 History Incursion – P1 – 
Theatre 

11 - North Shore Schools Spectacular 
Final 

13 - Yr 12 VET Work Placement (all 
week) 

 - Yr 8 Geography Excursion              
(5 classes) 

14 - Mishima High School visit 

 - Yr 7 History excursion (3 classes) 

 - Mufti day – Arts Council 

15 - P&C Meeting – 8pm – A Block 
Common Room 

DEAS Silver Practice Expedition 
It was all happening again when, on Friday 15th March, sixty Year 10 
students set off on their Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Silver Practice 
expedition! We arrived at Somerset filled with energy - well as much as 
you can have at 8:30 in the morning! Before we could even think of 
walking or canoeing we had to waterproof our bags in the “unlikely” 
chance we would fall in. After unpacking, then repacking we had to plan 
our route using a series of grid references.   After about forty-five minutes 
of guess work and instruction by our leaders, we finally had our route 
planned.  With all the preparations in order we had a quick lunch and got 
ready to canoe. Our group and another group joined forces to canoe 
together.  

After carrying the canoes down to the river “we jumped in and began to 
canoe.”  If only it was that simple. In my experience, for example, it was 
not easy. We spent the whole time zigzagging along the river, managing 
to canoe double the length covered by everyone else.  After a while it was 
clear we weren’t going to get anywhere and we were forced to swap 
partners. For the next nine and a half kilometres we canoed, peacefully 
down the Colo River.   When we finally arrived at Cobbs campsite we 
quickly set up our tents and organized our belongings.  After some 
chatting and some helpful feedback from our leaders we decided to set 
up a campfire and collect some sticks. Once the campfire was lit we told 
scary stories and talked some more. Once in the tents the mosquitos 
came out like a plague.  They weren’t just big, they were enormous!  

At six o’clock the next morning we rose bright and early (5:45) for a 
packed day filled with canoeing and walking. After a day’s experience we 
believed we had already mastered the art of canoeing. The river was 
amazing in the early morning, the early sunlight creeping through the 
trees. However the relatively easy part was now over, only endless 
walking was to come. At first we were all going really well and on track 
(well, the best you could with 12 kg on your back!) We walked up a track 
then bush bashed the rest until lunch, then we walked along a fire trail to 
the campsite. However somewhere along the way we managed to add an 
extra three kilometres to an already long day of walking. When you are 
hiking in the bush, even though it may be pretty, it is NOT easy.  To 
distract ourselves we played “guess who” and sang songs. Once we 
arrived at our destination, Wheelbarrow Campsite, we were welcomed 
with ants’ nests that threatened to cause trouble.  We saw normal ants, 
ants with wings, bull ants and even fire ants. Some in our group had 
already been bitten when walking earlier.  

The second night was too hot to have a campfire so we considered just 
sleeping out under the stars. We were almost home, and everyone was 
tired, scratched and sore.  The next day everyone was renewed with a 
source of fresh energy… CIVILISATION AHEAD!! Although we were a bit 
unsure as to where we were exactly, we unexpectedly reached Paige’s 
Point earlier than anticipated! As soon as we started seeing farmhouses 
and utes we realized we were at the end and we all ran to wait for the bus 
to take us back to Somerset. It was a funny sight.  Once there we had to 
clean the trangias and await our parents’ arrival to bring us back home!  

Even though it was long and tiring, I am sure that everyone had a good 
time, especially since it is impossible to do homework in the middle of the 
bush! 
Kristen Bergersen and Heloise Duce 
  

The Principal and staff of Killara High School wish all 
our families a happy, relaxing and safe vacation. 
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Student Progress Review Evenings 2013 
Each year Killara High School schedules three 
student progress review meetings when parents can 
speak with teachers about their child’s learning 
progress before too much of the year has passed. 

We have scheduled the first Student Progress 
Review meeting session for Years 7 and 11 at the 
end of Term 1 on: 

Wednesday 10th April – Term 1 Week 11 
We hope parents can take advantage of this 
opportunity to discuss with teachers their children’s 
progress to date. 

Interview Bookings 
On 22nd March, parents of students in Years 7 and 
11 will be receiving an email invitation allowing them 
access to the computerized booking system.  This 
will enable parents to indicate their availability for a 
meeting and to indicate which of their child’s 
teachers they would like to see. This access will 
close on 26th March. 

Interviews between parents and the nominated 
teachers will then be scheduled between the hours 
of 3.30pm and 8.00pm taking into account parent 
and teacher availability.  

The schedule of interviews will be open for parent 
access on 3rd April so that parents may print out their 
schedule. Some limited adjustments of appointments 
may be possible depending on the availability of 
teachers. This access will close again on 9th April. 

Please note –  
• The venue for all interviews will be the Kerrabee 
Centre hall. Signs around the walls of the hall will 
indicate course/ faculty locations and signs on tables 
will indicate locations of individual teachers. 
• Interviews are of five minutes duration.  
Parents and teachers are asked to restrict their 
discussion to that time in fairness to all families 
seeking interviews.  If teachers and/or parents 
feel the need to discuss matters further, another 
mutually convenient time should be arranged. 
• Interviews must be prearranged.  To drop in on 
the off chance of speaking to a teacher can prove 
very frustrating to those with appointments and such 
requests may not be able to be accommodated. 
Please give consideration to the needs of other 
parents and the staff during these evenings. 

Please take advantage of these opportunities to 
meet with the school staff to discuss your child’s 
progress. Year Advisers, a School Counsellor, 
Careers Adviser and the Learning and Support 
Teacher will also be present. A translation service 
can also be made available through the school. 

The Student Progress Review Meetings scheduled 
for Term 2 are: 

Year 12 - Wednesday 22nd May (Week 4) 
Years 8, 9 & 10 - Tuesday 18th June (Week 8). 
Judith Paszek, Carla Marchesin, Alison Gambino, 
Deputy Principals 

What is the Correct Winter Uniform for Term 2?  
Term 2 marks the beginning of the part of the school 
year when students are required to wear “WINTER” 
Uniform.   

Year 12 Jersey: The wearing of a Year 12 Jersey is 
a privilege extended to Year 12.  It is not part of the 
designated uniform and may only be worn in 
conjunction with correct uniform, which includes a 
white shirt and tie. 
Girls Uniform – Winter 
Skirt:               ‘Gordon’ tartan 
Trousers:        Long mid grey 
Shirt:               White, long sleeve with collar (worn 

with tie at neck) 
 Long sleeve shirt with a tartan trim (no 

tie) 
Tie:                 Junior – ‘Gordon’ tartan, 
                       Senior – Green with school crest 
Jumpers:        V-necked wool or cotton jumper, 

green with crest 
 Soft shell zip front jacket  
Shoes:            Black lace-up leather school shoes 

Tights              Black – microfibre (opaque) or cotton 
Socks:             White short anklet (above ankle) 
 
Boys Uniform – Winter 
Trousers:         Long trousers, zippered mid-grey 

(summer or winter weight) 
polyester/viscose 

Shirt (Winter):  Plain white, long sleeved with collar, 
(worn with school tie at neck) 

  Long sleeve shirt with a tartan trim 
(no tie) 

Tie:                  Junior – ‘Gordon’ tartan 
                        Senior – Green with crest 
Socks:             Mid-grey socks 
Shoes:            Black lace-up leather school shoes 
Jumpers:        V-necked wool or cotton jumper, 

green with crest 
  Soft shell zip front jacket  
Belt:                  Black leather 
 

Deputy Principals 
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Did You Know? 
Once again Katie Lee (Year 11) from Kang’s 
Taekwondo showed her talent by winning two gold 
medals at the State Championships. 
Katie won gold in the individual and team poomsae 
(technical) events. Congratulations, Kate, on an 
outstanding performance. 

 

KHS 
Cross Country 

Carnival 
The KHS Cross Country Carnival is on 

Friday 5th April 2013 
  

Extending Lion Library Study Centre Services  
Killara High School has implemented a Study Centre 
for our senior students, which involves volunteer 
university students tutoring our students across a 
range of their HSC subjects. This program operates 
during the private study sessions of our students and 
after school on Tuesdays and Fridays for one hour in 
the Lion Library. 

 
This year, we would like to extend our program to 
include other students across years 7-11. It would 
mean they also could have access to the Lion 
Library after school on these same days for their 
educational needs.  
 

Before such a service is developed and established 
the school would like to determine the likely demand 
and then determine whether voluntary support from 
university students is available. To this end, Ms 
Campbell, Teacher-Librarian, would welcome your 
feedback and response to the following questions: 

• Would you like your child/children to have 
access to assistance with work after school for 
an hour in the Lion Library? 

• What areas of assistance could be provided for 
your child? 

• Would you like your child/children to be able to 
access the Lion library’s resources at this time 
for:  
a)  research or  
b)  recreational reading?  

• What other suggestions do you have regarding 
your child’s information needs? 

To access this survey, please click on the following 
link: https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/286ZRM6.  
Closing date for completion of survey is Friday 12th 
April 2013. 
Please feel free to contact Ms Campbell, one of the 
Teacher-Librarians, on Tuesdays or Fridays. 
Alternatively you can email her 
at:   francie.campbell1@det.nsw.edu.au 

Uniform Shop News 
Just a reminder to everyone to come in early and 
purchase your winter uniform before the rush starts! 
The Uniform Shop is open every TUESDAY 8am to 
12pm and the extra opening dates and times are 
below. 

Extra Opening Times 
The Uniform Shop will be open on the following days 
as well as the normal opening hours to help alleviate 
the long queues as people purchase their winter 
uniforms. 

Thursday 4th April 8am - 12pm 
Monday 8th April 8am - 12pm 
Tuesday 9th April 8am - 12pm (normal hours) 
Wednesday 10th April 8am - 12pm 
Saturday 13th April 9am - 1pm 
Tuesday 30th April 8am - 12pm (first day Term 2) 

Kim McPartlin, Uniform Shop Manager 
Email: khscp@yahoo.com.au 

 
Performing Arts Ensemble and Killara HS welcome Heather Lloyd  
Heather is taking over the Strings and Orchestra 
program from Mark Stevens who is leaving us to get 
married and go travelling. 

The PAE students and teachers wish him well!  

Heather is an accomplished violinist who is currently 
working with the Australian Brandenburg Orchestra 
and has had many years of experience with 
performing and teaching. 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=030ca4ff82444b5bb695684262a464c7&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.surveymonkey.com%2fs%2f286ZRM6
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=030ca4ff82444b5bb695684262a464c7&URL=mailto%3afrancie.campbell1%40det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:khscp@yahoo.com.au
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 “Surviving the HSC” for Year 12 parents 

On Thursday 2nd May at 6.00pm a meeting will be 
held in the Staff Common Room in A Block. 
We will be discussing issues that may be of help to 
parents of HSC students; how to best support your 
child during a stressful year and what you need to 
know about the process. What to do if they are 
stressing too much. What to do if they aren’t 
stressing enough! 
Speakers will include Ms Alison Gambino, Deputy 
Principal in charge of Year 12; Julia Griffith, 

Counsellor; Clair-Louise Schofield, Head Teacher 
Welfare and Student Services (rel); Anne Carroll, 
Year Adviser; Kerrie Bayne and Stuart Pratt, 
Assistant Year Advisers; and Colleen Clarke, 
Careers Adviser. 
Tea and Coffee will be available after the meeting. 
Clair-Louise Schofield, Head Teacher Welfare 
and Student Services (relieving) 

 
News from Killara High School Chinese Speaking Families. 

 
A tweet from the Chinese social committee: 
  
"Friday's morning tea was a huge success, the 
weather was on our side and I was taken aback by 
the level of support/turn out.  We had 30 families 
come to our conversational hour and it was FUN. 
We met, talked, drank. The majority could not wait 
for the next gathering."  
  
Thank you for your support and feedback. We will 
definitely carry on this KHS tradition.  
 
Coming up in KHS Term Two: 
 
1. Morning tea/conversational hour after school drop 

off. 
2. Working Bees - if you have never volunteered in 

our school, don't miss this golden, once a term 
opportunity. COME!! Meet other families, give a 
sparkle to our school, it is a great opportunity to 
lose a few calories/work out/exercise. 

  
Keep a check of the newsletter for future dates.  
  
Please have a safe and enjoyable school holiday. 
  
Regards, 
Ms Ly Harn, Mrs Alice Leung 
Lyharnimail@yahoo.com.au 
 
P.S We would like to thank the following people for 
their contributions to this article. 
. 
Killara High School ESL coordinator/Editor - Mrs 
Silvia Kinloch. 
Chinese Speaking Families social committee - Ms Ly 
Harn, Mrs Alice Leung. 
Killara High School parent Chinese Translator – Mr  
Q. Chen  
 

KHS 华语家庭联谊会新闻 
 
一个华语联谊会的微博。 
 
“周五的上午茶很成功，好天气帮了我们的聚会，

这次的支持/出席率我大吃一惊，我们有〜〜30 个

家庭来到了我们的茶话会。活动挺丰富，我们会

面/聊天/喝早茶，很多家长已经期待着下一次的

聚会。” 
 
谢谢你们的支持/反馈，我们肯定会将 KHS 的这

个传统进行下去。 
 
敬请期待 KHS 下学期的活动： 
 
1。送孩子到校后的中文早茶/社交时间。 
 
2。学校义工(Working Bees) - 如果你从未在你孩

子的学校做过志愿者，不要错过这个每学期仅有

一次的好机会..欢迎你！！你将有机会与其他的

学生家长会面/为你孩子的学校添光彩/并是一个

消耗卡路里的好机会。 
 
我们将适时公布具体时间，敬请关注。 
 
祝大家度过一个安全愉快的学校假期。 
 
Ms Ly Harn, Mrs Alice Leung 
Lyharnimail@yahoo.com.au 
 
注：我们感谢以下各方对该消息的贡献。 
 
KHS ESL协调员/编辑 - Mrs Silvia Kinloch. 
华语家庭联谊会 - Ms Ly Harn, Mrs Alice Leung. 
KHS 中文翻译家长 - Mr Q Chen.

PAE News 
The Strings and Orchestra Ensembles will commence rehearsals on Tuesday14th May, Week 3, Term 2. 

A calendar of all events for Term 2 will be in the next newsletter. 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=62d858e58a624c4da35b5c3930a44111&URL=mailto%3aLyharnimail%40yahoo.com.au
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From the Library 
War Hero to visit St Ives 
At 10.30 am on Wednesday 24th April in the 
Community Hall on St Ives Village Green Kuring-
gai Council will present a talk in commemoration of 
ANZAC Day.  This even will comprise a PowerPoint 
presentation and talk on the Battle of Long Tan by 
Dave Sabben, one of the three Platoon 
Commanders at that battle. Dave was 21 at the time. 
He is the most highly decorated conscripted man at 
the time of the war as a result of his actions at the 
Battle of Long Tan in August 1966. He was 
mentioned in Despatches (MID) and awarded the 
Medal of Gallantry (MG). This is the Australian 
equivalent of the original imperial honour, the Military 
Cross (MC). 

The Lion Library now has access to the World Book 
online. To access this database please go to the 
following: 

http://worldbookonline.com 

Login-in: killarahs  Password: school 

New fiction 
Mackintosh, Samantha. Kisses for Lula: Crushes, 
Creeps and Other Catastrophes for the Girl Who’s 
Never Been Kissed. 

Marwood, Lorraine. Note on The Door: and Other 
Poems About Family Life 

Marwood, Lorraine. A Ute Picnic: and Other 
Australian Poems 

Newton, Mark Charan. City of Ruin (Legends of the 
Red Sun: Bk 2) 

Taylor, Karen (editor). Short and Scary:  A Whole 
Lot of Creepy Stories and Other Chilling Stuff 

New fiction in detail: 
Falkner, Brian. The Tomorrow Code: Crack The 
Code or Tomorrow is History 
It had happened before. Burnt Mountain, Alaska. 
Novosibirsk, Siberia. Now it is about to happen to a 
thriving city. A city with a population of 1.3 million. All 
of whom will be wiped out in a blink. Unless it can be 
stopped. Teenagers, Tane Williams and Rebecca 
Richards, hold the key to stop the destruction. A 
message from the future. A message that cannot be 
ignored. Tane and Rebecca must act – and fast. The 
survival of the human race depends on it. 

Pankridge, Michael.  Raising the Bar 
     The Sandhurst Legend of sport is on again and 
the competition is hot. Surfing, cricket, tennis, 
football, soccer, basketball, athletics and swimming. 
Mitchell Grady and Travis Fisk are neck and neck. 
Mitchell needs to focus if he wants to be ‘Legend of 
Athletics’, but something serious is uncovered off the 
field. 

 
Rosoff, Meg. The Bride’s Farewell 
 On the morning of her wedding, Pell Ridley 
creeps out of bed in the dark, kisses her sisters 
goodbye, and flees – determined to escape a future 
that offers nothing but hard work and sorrow. The 
road ahead is rich with longing, silence and secrets, 
and each encounter leaders her close to the untold 
story of her past. And then she meets a hunter – 
infuriating, mysterious and cold. His fate appears to 
be strangely entwined with her own. Will he help her 
to find what he seeks? Or must she continue to 
wander the earth, searching for love and lost 
things…? 

New non-fiction 
Paterson, Don. Reading Shakespeare’s Sonnets: A 
New Commentary. 

Scherman, Tony and Dalton, David.  Pop: The 
Genius of Andy Warhol. 

New non-fiction in detail 
Anderson, Nola. Australian War Memorial: 
Treasures from a Century of Collecting 
     The Australian War Memorial in Canberra is one 
of Australia’s most iconic institutions. Originally 
conceived during the turbulent years of the First 
World War, it was opened in 1941 and has grown to 
become one of our most important symbols of 
national identity. This book tells the story of the 
Memorial and the National Collection – one of the 
most significant military history collections in the 
world.   

From the shores of Gallipoli to the jungles of 
Vietnam, from two world wars to peacekeeping 
operations and current conflicts, the artefacts from a 
century of collecting are brought to life through the 
rich personal stories that lie behind them.  

     With specially commissioned photography that 
presents familiar icons as they have never been 
seen before, as well as hundreds of lesser known – 
and some surprising – treasures from this vast 
collection. 

Coulthart Ross, The Lost Diggers  
     In an ancient metal chest in a dusty attic in a 
French farmhouse, nearly 4000 glass photographic 
plates, including hundreds of Australian diggers 
were found. It is one of the most important First 
World War discoveries ever made. These are some 
of the photos and the stories behind them. 

Schedneck, Jillian. Abu Dhabi Days, Dubai Nights 
 Jillian is a graduate student with incurable 
wanderlust. Dreaming of white beaches and the 
romance of Arabian nights, she accepts a position 
teaching English to the sheltered young women, and 
later men, of the Emirate States at a university in 
Abu Dhabi. Jillian’s initial culture shock is soon 

http://worldbookonline.com/
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replaced with the rush of first love, and fun-filled 
days shuttling between the conservative society of 
the Emirates capital and the luxury lifestyle of 
glittering Dubai, just over the border. But as the 
students start to awaken in the classroom, and 
explore the idea that women have the right to decide 
their own destiny, Jillian finds her own expectations 
of love and marriage, independence and equality 
shifting in irrevocable ways. 
Karen Jones and Francie Campbell 
Teacher-Librarians 
 
What a Teacher-Librarian is currently 
reading: 

Many Voices: Reflections on Experienced of 
Indigenous Child Separation. 
      Powerful, tragic and courageous stories of 
Indigenous Australians from the stolen generation. 
  
Marsden, John. Tomorrow When The War Began 
    A timeless Australian classic.....The enemy has 
arrived, survival is paramount for seven teenagers, 
nothing will ever be the same, love courage and 
friendship are everything.... The first in the 
Tomorrow series.... 
Francie Campbell, Teacher-Librarian 

 
The Committee of Killara District Christian 

Education Association invites you to join us for 

Dinner 
Monday 15th April 2013 - 7 for 7.30pm 

St Martin’s Anglican Church Hall 
Arnold Street, Killara 

An opportunity to thank our supporters and hear 
from Matt Mulready and the SRE team at Killara 

High 

$30 per person 
RSVP   by 1st April 2013 

Heather Gorrell: rhgorrell@bigpond.com 9880 2457 
 

 

 

 

 Health Psychology Unit  
Managing HSC Stress Program 

The Higher School Certificate can be stressful for 
many students. However there are things that you 
can do to get through Years 11 and 12 with less 
stress and reduce the impact that stress has on your 
academic performance.  
The UTS Health Psychology Unit has been running 
Managing HSC Stress programs for many years 
now and is pleased to be able to offer a special 
one-day school holiday program this coming 
January.  
Come along and enjoy all of the benefits of the 4 
week program in one day!  
The Managing HSC Stress program is a group 
program that assists students to better manage the 
stress of the HSC by teaching a broad range of skills 
that can be helpful in any stressful situation. 
Students also have the opportunity to learn from and 
assist each other. The program can also be useful 
for students who are struggling with anxiety, low self-
esteem or low mood.  
When:  Monday 22nd April 2013  
Time: 10am – 4pm.  Lunch and afternoon tea 
will be provided.  
Where:  Health Psychology Unit, Ground Floor, 
174 Pacific Highway, St Leonards.  The Health 
Psychology Unit is a 5-10 minute walk from St 
Leonards train station.  
Cost?  $90.00 per student (Private Health 
Insurance rebates may apply.)  
Register?  Registration is essential as numbers are 
limited. Full payment is required two weeks prior to 
commencement of workshop.  
To register call 9514 4077 or email 
Health.Psychology@uts.edu 
 

mailto:rhgorrell@bigpond.com
mailto:Health.Psychology@uts.edu
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HOLY NAME CATHOLIC CHURCH, WAHROONGA 

is proud to present 
Handel’s Messiah 

Featuring the choir of St Mary’s Cathedral, Sydney, 
Soloists and Orchestra.  

Directed by Thomas Wilson.  
Featuring Soprano Kim Dover 

Saturday 13th April 2013 at 7pm 
At Holy Name Church, 35 Billyard Ave, Wahroonga, 

Tickets $35 (Concessions $28) 
Book online now at http://www.trybooking.com/cnpf 

Seating Unreserved 
Tickets will be on sale after all masses in the Holy Name 

Church every weekend in March and April until the 
concert 

Entry at the door on the night is cash only and subject to 
availability 

Pre book to avoid disappointment 
Doors open at 6.30pm 

Limited parking available in church grounds 
Bring a cushion Refreshments at Interval 

www.holynamewahroonga.com.au 
 

Sydney Olympic Park 
Sydney’s largest school holiday program returns this 

autumn, with over 50 fun-filled activities to keep 
your kids active, outdoors and entertained. 

A range of activities are free or under $20, making it 
affordable to discover Sydney’s most exciting 
playground this holidays!  

• 25 Twitch  
• All Day Vacation Care 
• Archery and Gymnastics Lessons 
• ARTEXPRESS workshops – FREE 
• A Very Birdy Journey – FREE 
• Circus Skills and Flying Trapeze 
• Fizzics Education- Lego Robotics 
• Lodge ‘Super Safari’ Holiday Camp 
• Monster Action Sports 
• Soccer Camps 
• Writing Workshops 
• Urban Jungle Adventure Park....and lots more 

Full details at www.kidsinthepark.com.au  
or 02 9714 7888. 

Wanted 
Violinists to join our String Ensemble 

Guitarists for Stage Band 

Trumpets and Trombone players for Stage Band 2 
 

Please contact Jacki Berry for further information: 
Jacqueline.berry@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 
AUTUMN TENNIS 
HOLIDAY CAMP 

We again will be doing the holiday 
camp in the First week of the school holidays on the 
tennis courts at Killara High School.  Here are the 
details: 

• Monday 15th to Friday 19th April, 2013 
• 9.00am to 3.00pm 
• Attend all five days for $220-00  
• Attend some full days for $55 a day  
• Or attend half days from 9.00am to 12.00 

noon for $27.50 a half day  
• All prices include GST 
• Everybody is welcome.  If you have friends 

outside the school they are also welcome 
• If you are interested in your children 

participating in this exciting camp please 
contact Elizabeth Chappel on either phone:  
94875966, mobile:  0419449441 or email:  
elizabethchappel@gmail.com 

Match Point Tennis Program at Killara High 
School in term 2 

After school tennis programs and Saturday morning 
Junior competitions have been available at Killara 
High School every term.  These classes have been 
very popular due to our great coaching on offer and 
the convenience of being inside the school grounds. 

We have changed the program for term 2 by adding 
more of the popular classes. 

Monday • Tournament Squad  3.00 to 5.00 

Tuesday • Development Squad  3.00 to 4.00 
• Intermediate Squad  4.00 to 5.00 

Wednesday • Intermediate Squad  2.30 to 3.30 
• Development Squad  3.30 to 4.30 
• Competition    2.30 to 4.30 

Thursday • Development Squad  3.00 to 4.00  
• Intermediate Squad  4.00 to 5.00 

Friday • Intermediate Squad  3.00 to 4.00 
• Development Squad  4.00 to 5.00 
• Performance Squad  3.00 to 5.00 

Saturday • Northern Suburbs Junior 
Competition  - 8.00 am to 12.00 
noon 

For bookings or more information please contact 
Elizabeth Chappel on 94875966 or 0419449441 or 
Scott Chappel, Head Coach, 0401 518 514. 
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